Data Submitted (UTC 11): 1/7/2021 5:22:55 PM

First name: Calla Last name: Balliett Organization:

Title:

Comments: Dear USFS Management,

Shooting has become a danger and agree that there should be a better management plan put in place, where some shooting area are maintained with no danger to other users. It is a beautiful area that has become dangerous, those wanting to even use the road for hiking, biking or even camping areas are dangerous. In knowing that some areas must be maintained for recreational target shooting and the understanding that our community enjoys having this recreational option, I would hope that areas that are used heavily by recreationists (other than target shooters) will not have designated areas for target practice. I hope that a plan for designated areas will ensure campers, bikers and hikers no longer feel in danger of recreational target practice shooting in the wrong direction e.g. at the road. I feel that the area has become too dangerous to use as a lone outdoor enthusiast or even in a group with knowing that there are land users who are not participating safely and have forgot that their carelessness could seriously harm or cause death of an unknowing land user. Thank you to the Rangers and land managers that will be putting in a great amount of effort to put a plan in place and furthermore the long process of implementing a new land management plan.